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FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTIONS 

 
 

Q1: What is the history of this project? 
The Cave Creek Wash Trail is part of the City of Phoenix trail system. This 18-mile-long 

recreational trail along the Cave Creek wash currently ends on the east side of 19th Avenue 

south of Greenway Road, and begins again south of the Cave Creek Municipal Golf Course 

driveway.  

The purpose of this project is to connect the approximately 2,000-foot gap in the Cave Creek 

Wash Trail on the west side of 19th Avenue, providing better connectivity to the regional Sun 

Circle Trail, a 10-foot wide trail that is ultimately planned to be a 140-mile-long multi-use path, 

which is part of the Maricopa County Regional Trail System.  

Q2: What type of crossing delineation will there be on 19th Avenue? 
The project will include a standard mid-block crossing with access ramps on both sides of 19th 
Avenue at the Cave Creek Wash Trail alignment. Trail users will also have the option of 
crossing at the intersection of 19th Avenue and Greenway Road. Once the project is complete, 
City  of   Phoenix  Traffic   Operations  will  evaluate  the  need  for  future  crossing  delineation.  
Possibilities include signage, crosswalk, and hawk-signal. 

 
Q3: What will the trail surface be? 
This section of the trail will be constructed with an asphalt surface which will match portions of 
the existing trail.  

 
Q4: Will the existing trail to the east of 19th Avenue (Cave Creek Wash Trail) be improved 
with this project? 
The Cave Creek Wash Trail beyond the tie-in point is not included in this project.  

 
Q5: How can I be involved or get answers to my questions? 
You can provide comments or questions to the project team by clicking on the 'Comment Form' 
link on the website at www.suncircleconnection.com. Attend and participate in the public open 
house on October 8, 2013. Email us at inroadsinfo@cox.net, or call the Project Hotline at 480-
281-1506. 

 
Q6: When will the trail connection be complete? 
Construction is anticipated to begin in late October, and be complete the end of January 2014. 


